  BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 16TH 2017 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM There was no Police representation at the meeting. Two members of BAG attended in connection with the Bramham Park application. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs,Sidle, Tatman, Ward, Denby, and Hoyland  
Ward Cllrs Ryan Stephenson and Matthew Robinson also attended.
APOLOGIES. Cllrs Stentiford , Bosomworth and Flockton..
In the absence of the Chairman and resignation of the Vice- Chairman, Cllr Sidle took the meeting. 
RESIGNATION   The Chairman had e mailed Cllrs prior to the meeting informing them that Cllr Frankland has decided to resign with immediate effect after 2 long periods on the Council, much of it as Vice-Chairman. He is, however, willing to continue to operate the website until the end of December.  Notice of this new vacancy on the Council will need to be publicised in the normal manner. Cllr Sidle suggested that the Council should make greater efforts to publicise PC vacancies in an attempt to persuade more people to consider applying. It was agreed that a special flyer inserted into the newsletter might be helpful. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  OCTOBER 12TH 2017 These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Castle Hill Steps to Footpath. As Bob Buckenham is on holiday, Roger Brookes inspected the steps. He has subsequently e mailed, informing the Council that he and a couple of volunteers will today try to scrape off and level the steps and repair the broken one. They have not the resources for any further improvement, but this should improve the path sufficiently for most walkers. Cllrs reported that the work has been done as promised. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.  The Clerk reported that the Council has still not received the 106 money for the Outdoor Fitness Equipment promised by Vicky Nunns. She has made repeated telephone calls to Vicki Nunns and to Bob Bradley’s office, but has received no replies from either. Cllr Robinson offered to assist.   
3.Bowling Club Registration In the absence of Cllr Bosomworth, there was nothing to report. 
4.Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported :-
· A58 -  She has reported issues with gullies, particularly gully A58 opposite Mill Lane, which it was felt needed jetting. She was informed that gullies in the Harewood Ward were cleansed in October and A58 gully was passed to the jetting team,and if necessary will be passed to another team for investigation.
· A58 Footpath near Cornmill Ginnel -A resident had reported that this was in need of attention.This stretch is uneven and worn and asked if this stretch could be looked at.
· Church Lane (near Bingley Cottages) – Several potholes reported and notified to LCC ,but on investigation BH found they had not been addressed, and therefore re notified. 
· Cornmill Lane– Footpath leading from ginnel - BH reported some of the tarmac where YW carried out water mains work has sunken and could be a trip hazard.
· Scarsdale Lane – BH contacted Highways following concerns from resident about flooding which has occurred since the nearby houses were built She was informed that the gully was inspected 29 September and jetted 11 October, and although the silt was cleared, the gully was slow moving. Excavations have been carried out near No 2 and the outcome is awaited. 
· Highway Programme 18/19 – BH had been unable to attend the meeting but fed back the following for inclusion in the programme – 
Church Lane above the Bingley Cottages to Blackmoor Lane

Spear Fir – several areas in need of attention 

.          Footpath leading to school.                                                                                                                           5.Cornmill  Ginnel.- Further letter from Mr and Mrs Bowden.   The Bowdens have written to the Council once again voicing strong objection to the removal of the trees proposed by the Council. Cllr Tatman has been informed by Richard Lapish that the trees he wishes to see removed/ reduced are not on Highway land and therefore not his concern. Cllrs Tatman and Denby will therefore visit the owner of the trees and suggest they be pruned. A new specification is being prepared by Highways. (Action GT/DD)                                                                                                     

6.Village Archives.  There was nothing to report. 
7.Planting of Purple Crocus Bulbs to celebrate the eradication of Polio throughout the World    Cllr Flockton had reported that she, Cllrs Ward and Hoyland, with assistance from the Rotary Club of Leeds Elmet, planted approx. 4,000 bulbs on the grass triangle at the junction of Keswick/ Woodacre Lane.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                8. Village Pond  A date in December has now been fixed when Mark Hullah can help Cllrs  clear out weed from the pond. The Clerk to ask for a skip.(Action JG) 
9. Village Benches  The Clerk has reminded Mr Priestley of East Keswick about the benches. 
10. Closing Device for Gate to Blacksmith’s Field and Field Gate at Gateon House Lane Roger Brooks reported that PROW have fitted a new spring on the pedestrian gate at Keswick Lane. He had also inspected the field gate/bridle gate arrangement at the end of Gateon House Lane. The bridle gate part would not open properly as it had come loose from its hinges and was tied with electrical cable, which was not satisfactory. He promised to speak to the Hills about either getting a repair done or having a new bridle gate fitted which PROW could provide.  
11. Litter Bin for corner of Tithe Barn Lane. The Clerk has requested this and will remind LCC (Action JG) 
12. Telephone Box on Church Lane. Cllr Flockton has reported that this is “on hold” at present. Members of the WI were looking to smarten up the telephone box and having shelves put in to hold books ,but have decided the cost is too high.  
13. SID Electronic Device.  Cllr Tatman had e mailed his suggestion prior to the meeting. He proposes 2 SID devices on one existing pole at the entrance to Grange Close.   This would have several advantages, particularly of being half way between the static 30mph restriction signs at either end of the village and using a pole which already has its own electrical supply Several alternative suggestions were made at the meeting, one of which  was to have only one sign on the A58 and one on Keswick Lane. The Clerk was asked to arrange a meeting between Nick Borras and Cllr Tatman to seek advice on the optimum installation.  Action JG/GT) 
14. Permissive Path adjacent to Wike Lane – The Chairman had informed Cllrs, and Derek and Pauline Hills, that he has obtained a template for such a path from LCC showing 2 potential routes. A map showing these has also been circulated. 
15. Village Map. Norman Overfield has e mailed reporting that now that Jason Cooke has kindly arranged the map, he has offered to undertake the job of repair/ refit etc., but they propose leaving this until the Spring. The Clerk had replied accepting this arrangement. 
16. Tubs and Signs – Carole Carter, Pauline hills and Cllr Flockton have planted up the tubs and Village signs with winter flowering pansies, violas and primulas.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  There was nothing to report. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan. We have received official confirmation that the BPC NP Plan has been “made”.
3. Playground The Clerk reported that none of the 3 Councils she had consulted – East Keswick, Collingham and Scarcroft, about joining with Bardsey for a local presentation by the spokesperson from the playground seminar – were interested in participating.
4. Web Site.There was nothing to report. 
5. Sports Club.  Nothing to report.                                                                                                                                      6. Actions taken by District Cllrs   Nothing to report.   
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             New Applications.:-  

(a)17/06946- Cherry Nook, 5 The Dell – Exts. & Juliet  Balcony- Object .
(b) 17/03559- Linden Close – New Site Plans for 4 Apartments.- Object 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/03599 –17/03449 - Darroch – Replacement Detached House 

(b) 17/02735- Moor Lodge Farm Blackmoor Lane – Replacement Agricultural Building and Retro App to Existing Track 
(c) 17/05397 – 43 The Drive – Exts. .
(d) 17/05398- Rhos Du , 72 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/06888 –Tithe Barn Lane - Replacement 17.5m Monopole Mast etc.  
4. APPEALS –                                                                                                                                                  (a) 17/03126 – Glenfield Caravan Park .

(b) 17/02045 -  Quarry Hill Farm, 38 Church Lane – Ext. 

(c) 17/00729 – Hooves on the Hill. 

5. REPORTS from Carlton McKenzie on 7 Blackmoor Lane and Swallows Barn. Cllr Denby had written about Council’s concerns over both matters. He had been informed that 7 Blackmoor Lane would be investigated.                                                                                           In the case of Swallows Barn where a hedge has been removed and replaced by a wall, we were first told that this in itself did not constitute an infringement. After receiving further information from Cllrs concerning on going work there, however, Mr McKenzie decided that permission would be required. Extensive excavation work, possibly to make an extended parking area, is being carried out on Green belt land,included and refused, in the recent planning application.
6. Bramham Park Application – Further Meetings and Possible Funding for BAG. The Chairman had attended a meeting of LCC with Tim Gittins of BAG, and later a meeting with Alec Shelbrooke MP, both meetings concerning this application. A decision from the Planning Committee has been deferred once again and the earliest it can now be determined is at the December meeting of the Panel. The Chairman has received a request from BAG for a financial contribution from BPC towards the costs of fighting the Bramham Park application. He asked for views from fellow Cllrs on whether, now that the Neighbourhood Plan is made, BPC should assist BAG financially. If agreed by BPC, he considers that this should be towards helping finance specific proposals, currently the 4 minute presentation at the Planning Panel by Ethical Partnership, on behalf of BAG.  Cllr Stentiford proposes funding this 50/50. This would mean a contribution from BPC of £1000
. 
Tim Gittins , present at the meeting, explained the financial position of BAG. Although left with over £4,000 after they were first established as a group to fight development in Bardsey, when reinstated to fight the Bramham Park application, Tim had insisted that 2/3 of the fund should be retained to fight future development applications. BAG has received some further financial support from residents following the 2 well supported public meetings. This will not be sufficient, however, to cover the £2,500 which will be required to fund expert representation at the Planning Committee if LCC approves the application. Cllr Sidle said that the Council was not able to make an immediate commitment as its financial position is currently seriously depleted due to the non-payment of S106 money to cover the adult exercise equipment. In any event a request for funding would need to go through the usual procedures. BAG was therefore requested to submit a financial statement and a request for funding, specifying the use of the requested funds. In the meantime the Council would check the legality of this use of the precept with YLCA , just to make sure there is no conflict with regulation. (Action JG) 
7. Meeting of LCC on November 8th and Meeting held in Wetherby by Cllr John Procter – Cllr Sidle attended the meeting in Wetherby and he and Cllr Stentiford attended a meeting of the full LCC. At the latter Cllr Sidle delivered a deputation on behalf of BPC and BAG calling for transparency in the evaluation of planning applications. This was extremely well received by all present and concluded with a standing ovation. There was 100% support for the matter going to the Director of Development. Cllr Robinson is already a member of a group formed to discuss flooding issues with the EA etc. At the Council meeting Cllr Sidle asked the Ward Cllrs present about the next step and also for their views on how changes to the Site Allocations Plan will impact on Leeds NE. Cllr Stephenson explained that LCC has now had to halt its Housing Needs Plan and Site Allocations Plan after new Govt. rulings. They still aim for 70,000 new houses but need to review the site allocations, as one proposed site in GB does not meet the statutory regulations for withdrawal from GB. LCC will issue a report on November 21, examination will be in July 2018 and February 2019 is the earliest the new Site Allocation Plan can be agreed. Developers, however, in the meantime, are bringing forward plans for PAS sites 

 Cllr Stephenson said that Cllr Sidle should receive  a written response from LCC. At next Friday’s meeting, he and Cllr Robinson will attend to discuss transparency, both the general issues relating from the deputation and the specific case of the Bramham Park application. The Planning Committee members are likely to see headings only concerning Bramham finances when meeting for their decision.  It has been agreed that an independent assessor will be appointed, but the 2 Ward Cllrs wish to see his terms of reference, to establish whether all sources of funds have been included.  It is possible that the Secretary of State could be asked to call the case in if planning regulations have not been scrupulously followed, but very special circumstances would need to be cited. The Ward Cllrs will keep the Council updated. 
8. BAG Meeting on November 13th – Cllrs Denby and Hoyland attended this very well attended public  meeting at which Tim Gittins brought residents up to date on the Bramham Park application and gave a video presentation. BAG requested, and it is thought, received, donations from the public towards further funding to fight the application. 
9. Notification of Forthcoming Applications to Village Residents- Tim Gittins asked whether it would be in order for BPC to notify residents of applications known to be in the pipeline, before actually receiving them as planning applications. Cllr Denby thought this should be possible and the idea should be discussed at the next meeting. 

FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                                £   96.77              
(b) Bardsey Village Hall – VH Grant                                 3,000.00
(c) Bardsey PCC Grant for Churchyard & Newsletter         550.00.

(d) Plus Net – D/D                                                                 33.00 
(e) Deepblue Digital – Painted Aluminium Sign                  180.00

(f) BK Growers Ltd – Flowers for Tubs                                 97.73

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Last Date for Precept Requests – February 9th.  The Clerk informed the Council that this  would necessitate agreeing the amount for the 2018 Precept at the January Meeting.            

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS                                                                                                                                                         1.Date for January Meeting  The Clerk reported that she had again booked a holiday for early January which would mean being absent for the normal date for the January meeting. She  asked whether the date of the January meeting could be postponed until January 25th. Last year when this occurred the February meeting was cancelled. She had already consulted the Chairman about this. Cllr Stentiford is quite willing to alter the date and to cancel the February meeting which would fall so soon after the altered January one.  Cllrs present raised no objection. 
2. Snow Retainer for next 3 years and payment for last 2 years.  Andrew Ward has sent East Keswick PC a reminder of payment and asked whether they wish to sign a similar agreement for the next 3 years. This will be discussed at their next meeting. Bardsey Cllrs at the meeting were inclined to favour renewing the Bardsey contract but would make a decision at the next meeting. 
3. New Editor required for Newsletter.  Cllr Tatman reported that the daughter of Brian Potter , Denise Hall, has offered to undertake the role for a year.
3. Allotments – Cllr Hoyland reported that she has now found the contact details and learnt that of the 3 Bardsey allotments one is currently available. 

4. Message for Police -  Cllr Ward reported that there have been 2 recent burglaries on Mill Lane but the Police have not visited. The Clerk to bring this to their attention (.Action JG)    
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.  None.
Signed: 

Date: 

. 
BPC November 17 Mins.  
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